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To whom it may concern:  

This bill needlessly and recklessly puts some of our most vulnerable citizens Private 

and personal data at risk. The laws currently are supposed to protect people from 

unreasonable collection of their data. Changing the verbiage in the law and forcing 

middle aged and seniors to surrender their identification to be scanned is a violation 

of their privacy and an unreasonable search of their information.  The current method 

of ensuring companies comply with scanning laws is the honor system. This is not 

addressed in the law. There should be an option to opt out from having your 

information scanned such as the new Oregon privacy law states.      

 

This may seem like a small issue, but this is how we lose our freedoms, not all at 

once but bit by bit. These laws as they stand were worded to protect us when 

common sense should already dictate the correct course.  If my 92 year old father 

goes to the store to buy a wine to use in a sauce he makes every year, forgets his ID, 

he can be refused service soley because the stores policy is to scan everyone’s ID 

regardless of age.  Why does a 90 year old need to show ID let alone have it 

scanned to prove they are of reasonable age to purchase the item?  

 

As I have mentioned to some of the Representatives, this verbiage is in other Oregon 

statutes, websites and documents which do not seem addressed in this Bill which 

could cause conflict in the future.  

 

Thank you, 

 

Scott Dale  


